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“The mission of Andover High School is to create an environment in which every student has the opportunity to use his or her mind well to become personally responsible for his or her academic, social, and civic growth and physical growth and physical well-being.”

DAILY BULLETIN –  WEDNESDAY – SEPTEMBER 15, 2010 (BLUE DAY)
*Reminder to student drivers:  Please be respectful and drive slowly through our parking lots and through the West Middle School exit lane while departing from school.  Also JUNIORS should not be parked in any lot but Red Spring.
 
*Attention all Students:  All course changes for 1st semester, 2nd semester and full year courses must be completed no later than TODAY.  This includes senior exhibition, teaching assistant and independent study.
 
*This is a reminder that if you changed your schedule you are responsible to return the textbooks for the courses that you dropped to the appropriate academic department.  If you fail to return the textbooks, you will be responsible to pay for the books.
*"The first rehearsal of the AHS All Town Orchestra with Mrs. Diehl will be held next Tuesday evening, September 21, in the AHS Band Room, from 6:30-8:15pm.  All violins, violas, cellos, and basses are welcome!  If you have questions, contact Mrs. Diehl at JDiehl@aps1.net".

*Tennis Team Announcement – To all new and returning players – there will be a meeting for all those interested in playing on the girls’ tennis team TODAY at 2:30 in Room 320.  If you have questions or can’t attend the meeting, please contact Maggie Carter, Rachel Ochs, Kelsey Chapman or Reid Campbell.  (Mrs. Deschenes, coach).
*Looking to try a new sport or activity this year?  Join Greater Lawrence Rowing and be part of the ultimate team sport.  No experience necessary to join.  Greater Lawrence Rowing is a non-cut sport, everyone participates and competes.  There will be a meeting for those interested in rowing on Thursday, September 16th in the library at 2:15
*Applications for the Junior Board of Directors are now available from Mrs. Chachus in Rm. 351 and from Mrs. Gaudiano in Rm. 313.  Applications are due NO LATER THAN 7:45 a.m. on Wed. 9/15 in either of the above rooms.  On Thursday, 9/16 we will have elections at all three lunches and on Friday, 9/17 a meeting will be held at 7 a.m. in Rm. 351 for all candidates to announce results.

*If you lost a 35mm Camera last year please come to the Main office and see Ms. Jordan.   It was found in the locker room.
* Environmental Club will meet TODAY at 7:15am in room 219.  All are welcome.
*Students:  Ms Dunning is collecting used cell phones for an art project.  Boxes will be in the Foyer and near the teacher’s boxes.

* Seniors: Over 100 college representatives have scheduled visits to speak with interested students at Andover High School.  Refer to the Naviance website, click on “Colleges,” then “Visits” for complete information on dates/times of these visits.  Please request a pass from Mrs. Wholey in the Counseling Office at least 24 hours prior to the visit. 
*Andover Junior Football League is seeking students who would like to practice their Broadcasting Skills or is interest in Managing the Football Scoreboard during Sunday Games held at AHS Lovely Stadium.  The Sunday's we need to fill are 9/19, 9/26, 10/3, !0/10, 10/17, 10/24, and 10/31 (the last will begin at 9am rather than Noon).
 We need students to volunteer their time for Community Service Hours on Sundays during the hours of Noon to 5pm.  These hours can be split between other students who are volunteering.  Your responsibilities are to either manage the Scoreboard during the Jr. Football League Games or Announce the game,  You will be supervised by AJFL Officials.
 All interested students should contact the League by emailing us at ajflfootball@comcast.net as soon as possible.
*PSAT REGISTRATION: The PSAT is offered to Sophomores and Juniors only once during the school year. This year the PSAT Test will be administered on Saturday, October 16th. Registration fee is $24.00 and shall be paid by CHECK ONLY, made payable to Andover High School at the time of registration. The deadline for registration is October 1st. NO LATE REGISTRATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED.  Register with Mrs. Wholey in the Guidance Office between 8:00 A.M. and 2:30 P.M. A PSAT Student Bulletin will be given to each student at the time of registration.  Thank you. Miss Rickley 
*Attention All Students: There is an important yearbook meeting TODAY to "kick off" the 2011 Yearbook. All students interested in working on the 2011 Yearbook Staff should meet in Room 228 at 2:15. This is an important meeting for juniors and seniors who want to get involved and help out. It is also a great chance for sophomores and freshmen to join the AHS Yearbook staff and begin to build that college resume of activities! Show your school spirit! We need everyone's help to make this year a success. We need  people to hang posters, stuff mailers, get ads, set up a table at Parents' Night, take photos, and much more. If you cannot make this meeting see Miss Rickley in Room 228 during Blocks 1 & 2  or after school.
* Call for Volunteers “Buddies” - Instructors and “buddies” are needed to help support Special Olympics athletes learn the basics of karate.  Classes are held at the Methuen YMCA on Wednesdays 6:00PM – 6:45PM and 7:00PM - 7:45PM, starting on September 8, 2010.

Instructors (i.e. Coaches) and volunteers or “buddies” who are interested to help with Olympians Karate must complete the Class A Volunteer Application downloaded from www.specialolympicsma.org, complete protective behavior training on-line and submit a CORI form provided by Merrimack Valley YMCA in order to participate.

Interested volunteers should contact Brendan Dagher, Student Program Coordinator, including high school students interested in receiving community service hours.

Contact (978) 689-8762 or email:  brendan.dagher@comcast.net or Sarah Dagher, Parent Advisor, at email:  daghers@comcast.net
*Any student who has a vehicle parked in their parking spot please fill out a Parking form in the Main office. Please be sure to have the Plate number of the vehicle parked in your spot and the space number.

*Underclassmen Photo Day is on Wednesday, September 22nd, G-Day.  Students must report to their scheduled blocks for attendance.  When your floor is called down to the Collins Center, please accompany your class down. 

· Block 1:  Freshmen Photos

· Block 2:  Junior Photos

· Block 4:  Sophomore Photos

*Back to School Night is on Wednesday, September 29th at 7:00 pm.

*Club and Activity Fair is on Wednesday, September 29th during all 3 lunches in the courtyard.

*The fitness room will be open for all students and Teachers from 2:30-3:30 starting Tuesday, Sept. 14th through Friday, Sept. 17th…  The fitness room will be open on Monday-Friday starting September 20th…  Hope to see you there!
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* Faculty:  Ms Dunning is collecting used cell phones for an art project.  Boxes will be in the Foyer and near the teacher’s boxes.
*Please see the following for:

Teacher Supplies – Diane Costagliola


Address Forms – Cindy Pilla

Teacher Parking Space Issue – Mickey Rivera

Teacher Parking Forms – Mickey Rivera

Building Issues – Mr. Phillips



Field Trip Forms – Roseann Camilo
       Keys / Security tags – Ms Jordan

*Underclassmen Photo Day is on Wednesday, September 22nd, G-Day.  Students must report to their scheduled blocks for attendance.  When your floor is called down to the Collins Center, please accompany your class down. 

· Block 1:  Freshmen Photos

· Block 2:  Junior Photos

· Block 4:  Sophomore Photos

*Back to School Night is on Wednesday, September 29th at 7:00 pm.

*The fitness room will be open for all students and Teachers from 2:30-3:30 starting Tuesday, Sept. 14th through Friday, Sept. 17th…  The fitness room will be open on Monday-Friday starting September 20th…  Hope to see you there!
 *Faculty:  When using AESOP please leave your parking spot number, so the person covering for you may have the correct spot to park.
*Progress Report dates for the 2010-2011 school year are the following:  Term 1- week of October 4-8, 2010.  Term 2 – week of December 6-10, 2010.  Term 3 – week of February 28 -March 4, 2011.  Term 4 – week of May 9-13, 2011.
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* Help Wanted at John Anton's Cleaners in Andover as Customer Service Representative Part-time.   If you are interested please call Debbie Monday-Friday from 1-3 pm at 978-475-0627

*Christina  Luconi, who is associated with an after school program at High Plain Elementary, is looking for a high school student who has the technology skills to expand their website (www.learningleaps.com) which will enable parents to register online.  If interested, please call Ms. Luconi at 617-233-9629 or cluconi@gmail.com.  They will pay you $250.00 for your services.
*Part-time afternoon and weekend help wanted for Perfecto's Caffe in Andover. Various duties include customer service, stocking and cleaning. Need hard working team players. Please stop by the store at 79 North Main St. or call 978-749-7022.

*Looking for an energetic, creative, responsible babysitter to help with my three children ages 7, 6 and 3.  Needed on Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday after school from 4-5:30.  Must have own transportation. Pay would be between $7 and $9 per hour based on experience.  Please email me if you are interested at jciriellopitts@hotmail.com.  Thanks!  Jackie  
* After school sitter need for 2 girls age 12 and 14 on Mondays,Thursdays and Fridays from 230-530pm.  Applicant must be a licensed driver who can take the girls to after school activities.  If interested call 617-331-1162.

* Assistant to the Office Manager. $10/hr. Duties are mostly filing, with some phone, data entry and inventory work. 4-6 hrs/week, must be able to come in a minimum of 3x a week. Must be organized and meticulous, and know the alphabet well! Seniors only with a minimum 3.5 GPA. 1stVision, 2 Dundee Park, Andover, MA. Send resume to jmh@1stvision.com 
*After school child care needed for 2 girls, ages 7 and 10.  Responsible, licensed driver to take the girls to after school activities.  If interested, please call 978 886-7126.

* Looking for a student, or 2 to help for a couple of afternoons per week from 3:15 until about 6pm (6-15 hours per week).   Need someone to meet 3rd grader and kindergartener off the bus at home, make sure they take care of simple homework assignments and maybe help start dinner.  A car is required. If you are interested please call Meredith at 978-807-6002

*Visually impaired man will pay for (2) two students to do some typing on his computer.  If interested please call Reuben Parker at (978) 474-4124.  
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Monday 
09/13     Iascone, F                    
Thursday              09/16    Johnson, A
Tuesday
09/14     Ioannides, D                    
 Friday                   09/17    Kierstead, M
Wednesday         09/15     Jannetti, J
Dr. Valverde:  Grade 9 & 12:  Nieburger, Braden – Zucchino, Bradley

Mr. Phillips:  Grade 10 & 12:  Horsman, Nicole – Nicholson, Crosby

Ms. Jordan:  Grade 11 & 12:  Abbasi, Hatim – Hodas, Kelsey

1st Term Ends       Monday, November 8, 2010       
                               3rd Term Ends    Tuesday, April 5, 2011
2nd Term Ends      Monday, January 24, 2011       
                                4th Term Ends     Last day of school
